CITY OF PLAINFIELD

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CITY HALL 515 WATCHUNG AVENUE PLAINFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07060

> (908) 753-3310 (OFFICE) (908) 753-3634 (FAX)

Email: adrian.mapp@plainfieldnj.gov



Adrian O. Mapp Mayor

From the Mayor's Office

Five Hundred and Four (504) Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield. Additional Six Hundred and Twelve (612) Individuals Quarantined

April 12, 2020

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

As of Sunday April 12, 2020, the number of positive COVID-19 cases in Plainfield now stands at Five Hundred and Four (504). There are an additional Six Hundred and Twelve (612) individuals quarantined as a result of exposure to the virus. Those infected range in age from twenty-four (24) days old to ninety-six (96) years old. Thankfully, there are no new fatalities.

I hope that everyone has found a way to enjoy this Easter weekend while still practicing social distancing. The last few weeks have been brutal but like we always do when faced with adversity, we have gritted our teeth, joined arms, and have pushed through.

My fervent hope is that we will begin to see the number of new cases reduce over the next week or so, and that curve which has been rising consistently will begin to level off and flatten. We all want to return to normalcy and the only way for that to happen is by continued observance of the shelter in place and hygiene rules.

Please join me for my weekly live chat and Q&A on Wednesday, April 15 at 6 PM. I'll be joined by members of my cabinet, PMUA officials, and others. We will share the latest updates on the COVID-19 virus and hear your concerns. Tune in on our Facebook page or Youtube Channel at ocityofplainfieldn and Plainfield News Channel. Please share with your neighbors, family and friends so everyone can stay updated.

Please stay safe, and may God continue to bless you.

Sincerely,

Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor

Adrian O. Happ